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WeGo Star on modified service until further notice 
Third train trip temporarily discontinued  

 
NASHVILLE – Effective Wednesday, October 6 and continuing until further notice the WeGo Star will operate 
modified service due to a sinkhole that formed under the tracks near the waterworks location on Omohundro 
Drive.  
 
Trains are still unable to access downtown Nashville and are only traveling between the Donelson and Lebanon 
stations. Train times remain the same, but the third a.m. and third p.m. trips will not run during this time. 
 
In the morning, both the route 64 Star Downtown Shuttle and route 93 Star West End Shuttle will travel to 
Downtown and Vanderbilt University, respectively, from Donelson Station. 
 
In the afternoon, route 93 buses will travel from Vanderbilt University to Donelson Station. Route 64 passengers 
will be picked up via van and transported to Riverfront Station, where a bus will then bring them to Donelson 
Station. The van will make an additional loop to Riverfront Station to pick up passengers and bring them to 
Donelson Station. There will be additional buses and vans to accommodate service.  
 
Please note, passengers coming to Donelson Station in the afternoon will have to catch a route 6 Lebanon Pike 
bus to downtown or wait until the shuttles arrive.  
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Editor's Note: To request this info in an alternative format, call 615-862-5950 for the ADA Coordinator 
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